



1 5 FEB 2017

Lait Dalal fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201700115

# Revised Transfer of your request for official information

Dear Lait Dalal

Thank you for your request for official information, received on 13 January 2017, requesting:

Could you please provide the exact figure of last 3 years for the following:

- 1. Total Number of New Zealand medical graduates who were unable to find a PGY1 position in 2016 intake.
- 2. Total number of designated PGY1 positions across all DHB's where, following a withdrawal or decline by ACE matched candidates, PGY2 or higher candidates were appointed.
- 3. Out of these appointments :-
  - A.- Breakdown of appointments quarter wise.
- B.- How many were existing employee and required further PGY1 allocation to meet MCNZ general registration requirements.
- C.- How many of these appointees satisfied MCNZ registration requirements through comparable health care system or competent authority pathways.

As previously advised by the Ministry, your request was to be transferred to all 20 District Health Boards and to District Health Board Shared Services as the Ministry does not hold the information you have requested. This transfer was made on the 25 January 2017, this was later revised and only sent through to District Health Board Shared Services as a result of a miscommunication.

This issue has been investigated and a decision has been made to revise the original transfer where part 1 of your request was transferred to the District Health Board Services and part 2 and 3 of your request was transferred to the District Health Boards.

As I understand part 1 of your request has been replied to by District Health Board Shared Services.

Therefore a revised transfer of parts 2 and 3 of your request will be sent to the District Health Boards for reply.

The District Health Boards have been notified of this and should they hold any relevant information to your request, they will reply to you within 20 working days from the receipt of this transfer as set out in the provisions of the Act.

On behalf of the Ministry I apologise for the confusion and any inconvenience that may have resulted with the delay of processing this OIA and thank you for your patience and understanding.

You have the right, under section 28 of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to transfer your request for information.

Yours sincerely

Liz McMillan

CC

Manager, Government Relations Ministerial, Executive and Government Services Office of the Director General

All District Health Boards

## **Auckland District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Ms Ailsa Claire
ailsac@adhb.govt.nn
Sharon McCook
smccook@adhb.govt.nz

## **Bay of Plenty District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Ms Helen Mason
helen.mason@bopdhb.govt.nz
Karina Thomson
karina.thomson@bopdhb.govt.nz

### **Canterbury District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Mr David Meates
david.meates@cdhb.health.nz
Susan Fitzmaurice
susan.fitzmaurice@cdhb.health.nz

## Capital & Coast District Health Board

Chief Executive
Ms Debbie Chin
debbie.chin@ccdhb.org.nz
Jennifer Ashman
jennifer.ashman@ccdhb.org.nz

# Counties Manukau District Health Board

Chief Executive
Mr Geraint Martin
marting1@cmdhb.org.nz
Lyn Butler
butlerL1@cmdhb.org.nz

### Hawke's Bay District Health Board

Chief Executive
Dr Kevin Snee
kevin.snee@hawkesbaydhb.govt.nz
Kathy Shanaghan
kathy.shanaghan@hawkesbaydhb.govt.nz

# **Hutt Valley District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Dr Ashley Bloomfield
ashley.bloomfield@huttvalleydhb.org.nz
Kristine McGregor
Kristine.Mcgregor@huttvalleydhb.org.nz

#### **Lakes District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Mr Ron Dunham
ron.dunham@lakesdhb.govt.nz
Theresa Fraser
theresa.fraser@lakesdhb.govt.nz

## MidCentral District Health Board

Chief Executive
Ms Kathryn Cook
ceo@midcentraldhb.govt.nz
Tania Mattock
tania.mattock@midcentraldhb.govt.nz

## Nelson Marlborough District Health Board

Acting Chief Executive
Mr Peter Bramley
<a href="mailto:chris.fleming@nmdhb.govt.nz">chris.fleming@nmdhb.govt.nz</a>
Gaylene Corlett
<a href="mailto:gaylene.corlett@nmdhb.govt.nz">gaylene.corlett@nmdhb.govt.nz</a>

## Northland District Health Board

Chief Executive
Dr Nick Chamberlain
nick.chamberlain@northlanddhb.org.nz
Julie Shepherd
julie.shepherd@northlanddhb.org.nz

### **South Canterbury District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Mr Nigel Trainor
ntrainor@scdhb.health.nz
Jenny Williams
jwilliams@scdhb.health.nz

## **Southern District Health Board**

Acting Chief Executive Mr Chris Fleming <u>chris.fleming@southerndhb.govt.nz</u> Janie Ellis <u>janie.ellis@southerndhb.govt.nz</u>

## **Tairawhiti District Health Board**

Chief Executive
Mr Jim Green
jim.green@tdh.org.nz
Joyce O'Donnell
joyce.odonnell@tdh.org.nz

## Taranaki District Health Board

Acting Chief Executive
Ms Rosemary Clements
rosemary.clements@tdhb.org.nz
Jenny McLennan
jenny.mclennan@tdhb.org.nz

#### Waikato District Health Board

Chief Executive
Dr Nigel Murray
nigel.murray@waikatodhb.health.nz
Donna Straiton
donna.straiton@waikatodhb.health.nz

#### Wairarapa District Health Board

Chief Executive
Ms Adri Isbister
adri.isbister@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz
Anna Cardno
anna.cardno@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz

# Waitemata District Health Board

Chief Executive
Dr Dale Bramley
dale.bramley@waitematadhb.govt.nz
Uaine Akari
uaine.akari@waitematadhb.govt.nz

## West Coast District Health Board

Mr David Meates
<a href="mailto:david.meates@cdhb.govt.nz">david.meates@cdhb.govt.nz</a>
Susan Fitzmaurice
<a href="mailto:susan.fitzmaurice@cdhb.govt.nz">susan.fitzmaurice@cdhb.govt.nz</a>

## Whanganui District Health Board

Chief Executive
Mrs Julie Patterson
julie.patterson@wdhb.org.nz
Tricia Wells
tricia.wells@wdhb.org.nz

Encl Request for information from Lait Dalal

From: lait dalal <fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz> To: OIA/LGOIMA requests at MOH <oiagr@moh.govt.nz>,

Date: 13/01/2017 04:17 p.m.

Subject: Official Information request - Number of designated PGY1 positions filled by

PGY2 or higher candidates

Dear Ministry of Health,

Could you please provide the exact figure of last 3 years for the following:

- 1. Total Number of New Zealand medical graduates who were unable to find a PGY1 position in 2016 intake.
- 2. Total number of designated PGY1 positions across all DHB's where, following a withdrawal or decline by ACE matched candidates, PGY2 or higher candidates were appointed.
- 3. Out of these appointments :-

Thanking you

- A.- Breakdown of appointments quarter wise.
- B.- How many were existing employee and required further PGY1 allocation to meet MCNZ general registration requirements.
- C.- How many of these appointees satisfied MCNZ registration requirements through comparable health care system or competent authority pathways.

Yours faithfully, ∟ait Dalal	

This is an Official Information request made via the FYI website.

Please use this email address for all replies to this request: fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz

Is oiagr@moh.govt.nz the wrong address for Official Information requests to Ministry of Health? If so, please contact us using this form:

http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=5305&d=1Mb42JeiXVijApTaEF9DgG5CmLeZgQFDIJtVqWFYzw&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fchange%5frequest%2fnew%3fbody%3dmoh

Disclaimer: This message and any reply that you make will be published on the internet. Our privacy and copyright policies:

http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=5305&d=1Mb42JeiXVijApTaEF9DgG5CmLeZgQFDIJZWqz0PmQ&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fhelp%2fofficers

If you find this service useful as an Official Information officer, please ask your web manager to link to us from your organisation's OIA or LGOIMA page.

-----